
  
 
 

THE BOROUGH OF STEVENAGE (KING GEORGE V PLAYING FIELDS 
CAR PARK) (OFF-STREET PARKING PLACES) ORDER 2025 

 
 
The demand for parking is high in and around the King George V Playing Fields Car Park, giving 
rise to congestion. Whilst the Borough Council is increasing the capacity of this car park by 
physically extending the parking area, the existing demand for parking cannot be effectively 
managed without parking controls.  
 
It therefore appears necessary to Stevenage Borough Council to make The Borough of Stevenage 
(King George V Playing Fields Car Park) (Off-Street Parking Places) Order 2025 for the purpose of 
relieving or preventing congestion of traffic. This will be achieved by imposing charges for parking 
and a maximum period of stay, encouraging increased turnover of parking. The order will also 
provide for the possibility of parking bays within the car park being reserved for disabled drivers, 
motorcycles, electric vehicle charging, and loading/unloading, so that these can be provided for to 
improve the amenity of the area. 


